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An Open meeting of Bedfordshire Local Pharmaceutical Committee was held virtually on Thursday 1st July 2021 via MS Team video conferencing.
Present:
Members







Coll Michaels (Chair)

Nishil Shah (Vice Chair)
Amit Lakhani


Indira Panchal   


Gordon Ross


Mahesh Shah


Khurram Tejrar



Rupal Sagoo


Bedfordshire LPC Office


Gerald Zeidman (Chief Officer)


Ethel Shaw (BedsLPC Business Manager)



BedsLPC Treasurer



Paul Fearon


Guests
Jane Bray, Support Contract Manager (Pharmacy & Optometry), NHS England, East of England
Fiona Garnett, Associate Director Medicines Optimisation BLMK Clinical Commissioning Group
Raj Hira, Public Health Principal, BLMK
Lisa Herrick, Project and Support Officer, Healthwatch Luton
Zara Mehra, Regional Tutor, CPPE
	No.


	Agenda Item
	Action

	1296
1297
	Welcome by Chair

The Chair welcomed members and guests to the meeting.
Apologies for Absence
Nazlin Meghji, BedsLPC committee member
Ronak Maroo, BedsLPC committee member
Pruthvi Patel, BedsLPC Committee member

	

	1298
	Declarations of Interest
LPC members’ Declaration of Interests are available for viewing at the meeting, if requested. They are also posted on the Beds LPC website.
	

	1299

	To approve the minutes from the meeting held on 25th February 2021
The committee approved the Open meeting minutes from 25th February 2021 as proposed by Mahesh Shah and seconded by Nishil Shah.

	

	1300

	Matters arising from the minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda
1253 – Rupal and Tess will discuss community pharmacy Workforce Development outside of this meeting. 
	CLOSED


	1301
	NHS England & Improvement update
Jane Bray gave the update.
Community Pharmacy Assurance Framework (CPAF)
CPAF for 2021 opened to contractors from Monday 26th June 2021. It will close at 23:59pm on Saturday 24th July 2021.

Any contractor who fails to complete by the deadline date and time will be required to complete a full CPAF in November.
NHS BSA will work with LPCs to help to ensure contractors complete their CPAF declaration by sending a weekly report to LPCs highlighting those contractors who have yet to complete. This report will be sent daily during the week leading up to the deadline. 

The report will assist LPCs in targeting contractors who have yet to complete and who may need assistance.

Pandemic Delivery Service

The Pandemic Delivery Service has been extended until 30th September 2021. It is available to patients who have been told to self-isolate by the NHS Track and Trace service.
Covid-19
The Department of Health & Social Care has agreed to reimburse community pharmacy contractors for costs they have incurred as a result of Covid-19 and have not already been received.
The categories of costs eligible for claiming are:
· Additional staff costs due to Covid-19

· Costs for making premises Covid-19 secure

· IT and communication costs to support remote working and virtual patient contact

· Notified closures for infection control purposes

Contractors have from 5th July until 15th August 2021 to collate all evidence and submit their claims, using a claim form provided by NHS BSA. Payments will be made to contractors on 1st October 2021.

It was noted that pharmacy contractors will find it very difficult to carry out this look-back exercise.  

A national community pharmacy Covid-19 pilot has commenced in BLMK. If pharmacies wish to extend their opening hours to only provide Covid-19 vaccinations they can complete form 27b. In doing so, they do not have to provide other pharmaceutical services during the additional hours.

It was pointed out that the pilot has been designed to be carried out during usual pharmacy opening hours.  

Christmas Opening Hours
Letters are going out to community pharmacy contractors the week commencing 5th July 2021 asking for their Christmas opening hours. NHS E&I have already received a large number of supplementary hour change requests from contractors. 

The reason being given is due to the high levels of burn-out within community pharmacy. This is a huge concern and BedsLPC Chair requested that NHSE tries to addresses this at a national level.
ACTION – Jane to raise the concerns relating to stress and staff burn-out within community pharmacy teams at the NHSE Contract meeting.

The Chair thanked Jane for her update.


	JB

	1302
1303
1304
	Luton Healthwatch update

Lisa Herrick gave the update.

Healthwatch has conducted a survey relating to Mental Health and Learning Disabilities in the local area. 
Four hundred people were surveyed. The survey highlighted areas such as:

· GP practices still being closed making it very hard to obtain face to face appointments

· Reliance on community pharmacy more than in pre-pandemic times

· Very positive feedback regarding community pharmacy services
· Pandemic Delivery service has been very well received

Healthwatch has reviewed community pharmacy websites due to more people using them as a result of lockdowns.

The report on the websites’ review was shared with BedsLPC after the review was completed and published. BedsLPC Chief Officer raised a number of concerns relating to the review and the sharing of the findings by Healthwatch ahead of any prior discussion with the LPC.

One concern is that in the LPC’s opinion it is not mandatory for community pharmacies to have a website, as relevant information for each pharmacy can be found on the NHS website - https://www.nhs.uk
BedsLPC and Healthwatch met on 18th June 2021 where such concerns were discussed. A more collaborative approach going forward was agreed.
The level of vaccination hesitancy in certain areas of Luton was raised. Healthwatch is working with other stakeholders and community pharmacy to try to alleviate the concerns of these patients.

It was noted that new community pharmacy services have been commissioned such as the GP- Community Pharmacy Consultation Service (GP-CPCS) providing a choice for patients to access  
alternative providers for their minor acuity conditions.
Lisa agreed on behalf of Luton Healthwatch to work with BedsLPC to publicise the extended role community pharmacies provide to their local communities.

Looking forward for the remainder of 2021/22 Healthwatch will be:

· Reviewing PCNs

· Access to primary care

· Optometry

· Review the recommendations from the Mental Health and Learning Disabilities survey
The Chair thanked Lisa for her update.

BLMK CCG update

Fiona Garnett gave the update.
Covid-19 vaccine update

35 additional BLMK community pharmacies submitted requests to become Covid-19 vaccination sites.
· 29 have gone live
· 12 in Bedfordshire & Luton
The service is doing well. The increased flexibility due to the extra time after defrosting the Pfizer vaccine is helping to reduce waste.
There have been 32,500 vaccines delivered in BLMK of which 46% have been delivered by community pharmacy hubs and an increasing number are now being delivered by pharmacies. This is raising the visibility of community pharmacy, which is great news.

BLMK has the highest Covid-19 vaccination percentage delivered by community pharmacy in ICSs nationally.
Going forward walk-in appointments will be heavily promoted to try to address vaccine hesitancy.

For Phase 3, expressions of interest forms will be sent to all community pharmacies, however not all are expected to apply due to restrictions of administering the Pfizer vaccine. 

Large sites will remain due to their accessibility and ability to deliver large vaccination volumes of up to 1000 per day. Patient choice remains a factor.

No decision has yet been made if booster doses will be available from additional community pharmacy sites. If the pilot is successful there will an expression of intertest circulated to all pharmacies in September, but it is highly unlikely all pharmacies will be commissioned to provide the service.
GP-CPCS
Wootton Pharmacy has been live for six weeks. The IT between the pharmacy and GP practice is working well. 
Leagrave surgery in Luton goes live today (1st July 2021) and many other GP practices are very keen provide the service to their patients
Four CCG projects leads have been appointed to work with practices promoting and assisting with the service. 
Support from the Commissioning Support Unit (CSU) will continue beyond July due to extra funding, however this will then cease with CCGs expected to take over their role.

During the initial go-live period GP practices will continue to refer to community pharmacies with their vicinity, however as numbers increase referrals will then be submitted to additional community pharmacies, based on patient choice.

A concern was raised by BedsLPC committee regarding patient direction from practices and stressed that it must not become the case. Patient choice must continue, therefore training at practice level is important.
Fiona reminded the committee that community pharmacies must check their NHS mail regularly to identify referrals.
It was also stressed that the relationship between practices and community pharmacy was very important to ensure success of the service.

ACTION – BedsLPC will remind contractors of the importance of good working relations with practices and to monitor their NHS Mail regularly.

BedsLPC gave an update on the GP-CPCS virtual contractor evening event held on 9th June 2021. There were 58 attendees.
Representatives from Wootton Pharmacy attended to give updates on their experiences. CSU representatives were also present who gave presentations on the requirements for successful go-lives.
Separate to the BedsLPC organised event, CSU organised four lunchtime sessions for GP practice staff and community pharmacies.  BedsLPC’s Chief Officer attended these sessions to give a community pharmacy perspective and answer pharmacy related questions.

BedsLPC and CSU representatives meet regularly to update each other and respond to queries and issues. However, it is essential that BedsLPC is included earlier in the process and therefore BedsLPC Chief Officer requested the setting up of a Steering Group to include LPC, CSU and CCG representatives. 

Earlier collaborative engagement would help to ensure community pharmacy and GP practices are working together, fully ahead of each go live, particularly around the issue of IT. 

The Chair thanked Fiona for her update.

BLMK Public Health update

Raj Hira gave the update
Community Pharmacy Blood Pressure service

The new proposed service will be extended to include atrial fibrillation checks (AF) in Bedfordshire with a suggested mid-September 2021 start date.
The SLA from the previous pilot service will be updated to include:

· A recommendation for a reduction in the amount of paperwork

· Use of IT systems to be considered

· Availability of monitors that can check both BP and AF. The current public health monitors can only check BP

· Inclusion of stethoscopes is a possibility 
Public Health will provide monitors for participating community pharmacies in Bedford Borough and Central Bedfordshire. 
The proposal between public health and BedsLPC to include -
· Public health make payments to contractors for the provision of the service
· BedsLPC will provide support to pharmacy contractors regarding queries etc and provide all administration for the service

ACTION – set up a meeting to draft the SLA and work out practicalities of managing the service. 

PNA

Bedford Borough, Central Bedfordshire and Milton Keynes have gone out to tender for an external provider to draft their respective PNAs, which are due to be published in October 2022. The tendering process will last for three weeks.
A Steering group has been set up with BedsLPC’s Chief Officer a member.

There is no update relating to the Luton PNA.

The Chair thanked Raj for her update.

	BedsLPC Office

PH and BedsLPC Office



	1305
1306
	LMC and PCN update

In the absence of Dr Amir Esteki no update was available.
CPPE update
Zara Mehra had prepared her CPPE report which was circulated to attendees prior to the meeting.

Workshops were all on-line at present with face-to-face courses recommencing in the new year.
	

	
	
	

	1307
1308
1309
1310
	Any Other Business of a non-confidential nature

None was raised.
Closing Remarks
The Chair thanked members and guests for their attendance.
Date of next open meeting
The next LPC Open meeting will be held virtually on Thursday 23rd September 2021 from 14:00 – 16:00hrs.
The meeting closed at 16:00hrs.
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